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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
Inter-Office Communication


DATE:		February 8, 2013

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		LAND RELEASE TO THE CITY OF ST. FRANCIS


POLICY

The release of land from Milwaukee County Airport ownership requires County Board approval.
 

BACKGROUND

The two subject parcels of land are located in the City of St. Francis at 4654 South Brust Avenue (Tax Key #592-9926 / .31 acres) and 1616 East Layton Avenue (Tax Key #592-9924 / .17 acres).  These parcels were acquired by Milwaukee County in 1995 as part of the Federal Aviation Administration’s Residential Acquisition Program under AIP 3-55-0045-24.  An aerial depicting these parcels is attached.

The City of St. Francis is interested in purchasing these two parcels as they are located at an entry point to the City and there is great interest in developing this “Gate Way” into St. Francis along east Layton Avenue.  The City has also invested significant resources in the last few years to improve this area with new roads, landscaping and property acquisition.  In addition, these parcels are located in the City’s newly established TIF District #4 and the acquisition of these parcels fit well within their future commercial development plans.

Appraisals were prepared by MJM Enterprises on the subject parcels for the Airport.  The City of St. Francis has reviewed and accepted these appraisals.

It has been determined that these parcels are not needed for present or foreseeable Airport purposes and that the release and sale of said property will not materially or adversely affect the use, operation or maintenance of the Airport.  Also, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) and the Wisconsin Bureau of Aeronautics approve of this transaction as it meets the requirements of the FAA’s Noise Land Reuse Plan.  In addition, as required by the FAA, all proceeds from the sale of these parcels will be placed in the Airport’s account to be used for future AIP eligible projects. 

RECOMMENDATIONS

Airport Staff recommends that this land be declared surplus property in excess of Airport needs.  Staff also recommends that the Airport be given the authority to begin disposition of said property and that, due to the City of St. Francis’ interest in developing a “Gate Way” into their City along Layton Avenue in addition to establishing a new TIF District to support and encourage future commercial development, the sale of this property be restricted solely to the City of St. Francis.



FISCAL NOTE

As required by FAA rules, all proceeds from the sale of these parcels will be placed in the Airport’s account to be used for future FAA Airport Improvement Program eligible projects.


Prepared by:  	Kevin J. Demitros, Airport Planning Analyst II

Approved by:


____________________________    	_____________________________
C. Barry Bateman			 	Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, 
Airport Director				Department of Transportation	
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